
 

90th Place S.E. & 89th Place S.E. Community Conversation Event 

Summary 
Date: Thursday, May 2, 2024  
Time: 3PM-4PM  
Location: 90th Place S.E. & 89th Place S.E., Mercer Island, 98040 

   

Event Purpose 
Grinding and paving of the road at the bottom of 90th Pl S.E. is planned for May 28 and 29. 
Paving activities are very impactful to neighbors since there is limited access to the cul-de-sac 
and the work includes driveway approaches. This neighborhood conversation allowed the 
project team to share information with neighbors about what to expect during the paving 
process. 
 

Event Format 
Project representatives and neighbors met at the intersection of 90th Pl S.E. and 89th Pl S.E. 
The group gathered to share information and questions. 

 

Attendance 
The North Mercer Island/Enatai Sewer Upgrade project team interacted with three community 
members from two households. The project team included representatives from King County 
construction management, King County community services, and King County’s contractor 
(Walsh). 
 

Summary of Discussion 
Most of the conversation was between the project team and two neighbors. Both are property 
owners who live next to where paving will occur. They asked questions about access during 
upcoming work and driveway restoration plans.  
 

One other neighbor stopped in during their walk and received a quick overview of the work to 
come.  
 

FAQs: 

Where will you be grinding and paving? 

Crews will begin grinding and paving at the entrance of 89th Pl S.E. before moving down the hill 
towards the bottom of 90th Pl S.E. and Shorewood Drive.  
 

Is the landscaping all done? 
No, landscape restoration will happen after paving is complete. 



 
 

 

Will we be able to drive in and out of the area? 

Access to homes on 90th Pl S.E. and 89th Pl S.E. will be limited during grinding and paving. 
When crews are grinding the roadway (usually one day before paving), residents may need to 
wait up to 10 minutes while driving through the paving area. Please drive carefully over rough 
pavement, follow instructions from crews, and plan for short delays.  
 
Once crews begin paving, they cannot stop or allow cars to drive on the newly paved roadway. 
This means that during work hours, all driveways on 90th Pl S.E. and 89th Pl S.E. will be 
temporarily inaccessible. Flaggers will direct single-lane traffic through a section of Shorewood 
Drive near 90th Pl S.E. We expect paving to last one day.  
 
During paving, crews are holding parking spots for neighbors along Shorewood Dr. Residents 
who will need to use their cars during working hours should move them by 7 a.m. Residents 
who live on 90th Pl S.E. between 89th Pl S.E. and Shorewood Dr will not be able to park in the 
street during paving. Please move your cars by 7 a.m. Crews will walk neighbors up and down 
the street to cars and homes during paving.  
 
For more information, please read our recent construction notice about paving. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALTERNATE FORMATS AVAILABLE 
206-477-5371 OR TTY RELAY: 711 

NORTH MERCER ISLAND/ENATAI   Sewer Upgrade Project 

  Connect with us! For more information or to schedule a meeting, please contact:  

    The community services team at 425-305-3578 or NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov 

    Visit the project web page at www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/WAKING/bulletins/39e50a6

